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August 29, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council review is a report titled “Real Estate Services Roads Surplus Sales, Eastside Rail Corridor and Environmental Initiatives Proviso Response.”
This report responds to Proviso 1 in Section 28 of King County Ordinance 17476.  Progress made in four specific areas between January 1, 2013 and July 31, 2013, as well as other time frames, is presented in terms of cost, revenue, staffing levels, and schedule.  This report supports the King County Strategic Plan goals of financial stewardship and quality workforce.
The report includes a description of how the workload of the Acquisition Unit was redirected from support of the Road Services Division (RSD) CIP to the successful marketing of RSD surplus properties, thereby maximizing revenues to the Road Fund.  Details of the permitting work generated by the Eastside Rail Corridor project, water quality inspections in response to the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES), and environmental protection work associated with the lower Duwamish clean up are also included in the report.
In addition, the overall five-year staffing plan for the Real Estate Services (RES) section in the Facilities Management Division (FMD) is updated and summarized.  The two reductions planned for 2013 have been realized including one supervisor position.  In 2012, it was anticipated that staff levels would be reduced by an additional two positions in 2014.  Based on new report analysis of RES workload for 2014, the current staffing forecast has been increased to now recommend a total of three staffing reductions in 2014.
The enclosed report took approximately 120 hours to prepare for an estimated cost of $16,000.  We look forward to discussing with you, and Council staff, the details of the enclosed report. 
If you have any questions regarding the report, or the information it contains, please contact Kathy Brown, Director of the Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)
Sid Bender, Capital Budget Supervisor, PSB
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)


Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Brenda Bauer, Director, Road Services Division (RSD), DOT

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services, FMD, DES
